County Councillor Report for September 2017

<u>Pact matters</u>: the next meeting is at 7pm on Tuesday 26th September; I have received a number of related concerns, many about HGV vehicles on Heol Isaf, Can I ask that those concerned attend on Tuesday when we will attempt to agree how to bring offenders to prosecution.

<u>Possible development of plot at Radyr Sidings</u>: this is still live but no planning application is lodged yet; Network Rail has employed a contractor to tidy the plot.

<u>Llantrisant Road Lights</u>: I reported the non-functioning lights.

<u>Pentre Poeth or Treforgan</u>: R+MCC has been consulted over proposed new signage though the ultimate decision lies with Cardiff Council. There are several conflicting views but no one has objected to "Treforgan" on existing signage at either end of the villages; on the other hand, no one has objected to "Pentre Poeth" on the signage on the roundabouts approaching the village.

<u>Fisher Hill Way Play Area</u>: the missing equipment will be replaced in the current financial year.

<u>Plasdwr/Redrow</u>: I met Redrow senior management with Huw Jones, a fellow Community Councillor; we pointed out the unneighbourly condition of the approach road to Parc Radur and we asked, in many regards, for more considerate behaviour. Separately I expressed my concerns about flooding problems in existing houses and potential such problems in new houses. Redrow intend to arrange ongoing community liaison meetings and I advised the need to have separate meetings with selected groupings.

Radyr Gardens; more of this development is close to adoption and I am meeting council officers to discussion the ongoing regime of maintenance of open spaces.

20mphzones; as previously advised, an extensive area around Bryn Deri will be designated as a 20mph zone; around Radyr Primary, only lower Park Road will be thus designated. I have tried, unsuccessfully, to include the contingent area of Heol Isaf. When consultation starts, those in agreement can express support by writing in.

<u>Disabled bay in Station Road</u>: a young disabled person has started a petition to have a second disabled bay in Station Road because our local demographic justifies more than one.

County Councillor Rod McKerlich, 19th September 2017

e-mail rmckerlich@cardiff.gov.uk phone 20842764